ALAMO CHAPTER 1836
MILITARY ORDER OF THE PURPLE HEART
CHAPTER MEETING MAY 7, 2022
MINUTES

The regular meeting of Alamo Chapter 1836 was held at 9:30 am on May 7 at VFW Post 8541, 2222 Austin Highway, San Antonio, Texas. Commander Porfirio “Tony” Quesada presided.

All officers were present or accounted for. Patriots Tony Roman, Luis Reyna, Joe Hernandez and Joe Alvarez are participating the in the Honor Flight to Washington, D.C. 

Guest Tony Fuentes, Executive Director, San Antonio Coalition of Veterans, gave a presentation to the   Chapter. The SACV was started by Purple Heart recipient and Chapter 1836 member Hector Villarreal (deceased) as a networking association for the various veterans groups in SA. Over the ensuing years it has morphed into an organization which helps veterans and their families. He gave several examples.   Fuentes credits Villarreal in turning his life around. The SACV is holding a golf tournament on May 23 at the Silverhorn Golf Club on Bitters Rd. and he invites all Purple Heart members to participate (flyer attached). 

Past Commander Crumlett gave a report on the recent Department of Texas Convention held April 29-May 1, at the Doubletree by Hilton in San Antonio. Tracey Brown Greene is the new Department Commander, John Footman is Sr. Vice Commander, Michael Mathews is the Jr. Vice Commander, Robert Galpin is Finance Officer and Gus Wittschack is Adjutant. Attendance at the Convention was weak. Chapter 1836 reserved 30 rooms for the Convention but only eleven reservations were made, thus we were charged an attrition fee of $2,491.86. Total cost of the convention was $5,767.29. We raised $2,375 for registration and the banquet leaving a balance due of $3,392.29.   A motion was made and passed at the Convention approving Chapter 1836’s use of the $5,000 originally donated by the Department to the monument project to defray this expense with the balance of $1,607.71 remitted to the Department. The monument project originally approved by the Department in 2014 has been cancelled by motion at the Convention. Copies of the Department of Texas 2021-2022 finance report were distributed. 

Sr. Vice Ed Stiteler gave a report on the clay shoot. Net profit was $4,200 which is less than last year’s. We had more shooters but took in less in the raffle. We can now apply to become members of the SA Fiesta Commission which will produce some revenue. We need to grow if this event is to survive. He puts a great deal of time into this and needs to see more return for the effort.

Commander Quesada asked for the Chapter to approve his attendance at the 2022 National Convention in Rapid city, South Dakota. He estimates the cost will be $2,000. A motion was made and passed approving this expenditure.

Raymond Herrera, Director, Bexar County Military and Veterans Service Center has invited us to participate in an event at VFW Post 9186 on May 27 to advertise the Chapter and recruit new members. We will have members present.

We need to start now to design our 2023 Fiesta medal. Quesada asked for volunteers for a committee.

VAVS Officer Pete Rosie asked the Chapter to consider a $500 donation to purchase a grand piano for the lobby of the new VA clinic on Hwy 151. A motion was made and tabled asking for more details on the use of the piano.

Chapter 1836 will participate in the Monday, 4th of July parade in Seguin. Member are asked to sign the sign-up sheet. The parade begins at 10:00 am and we need to be in position by 9:00 am. 

A motion was made and passed to donate $1,000 to the SACV. 

The Chapter received $110 as its portion of the raffle.

Respectfully submitted,

Substitute Adjutant Bill Crumlett         

